
Al-Zaidan thanks Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim for congratulations on the Iraqi
Judiciary Day and confirms the judiciary system equality

Head of the Reform and Reconstruction Alliance, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, received a telegram from

the head of the Supreme Judicial Council, Judge Faiq al-Zaidan, answering his congratulations

to the judiciary authority marking the Iraqi Judiciary Day.

Zaidan confirmed that the judiciary system is equal to all when it comes to law enforcement,

indicated that the judiciary system will remain at the forefront of supporters to the Iraqi

people democratic process and maintain its independence guaranteed by the Constitution and

completely impartial, pointed to that the the Iraqi judiciary keep pace with the rest of the

world and take advantage of scientific and technological development in providing legal and law

services to our people.


